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August 25, 2021 

Dear HSCSN Provider, 

The purpose of this notice is to alert you of recent updates to COVID-19 vaccination and 
safety requirements in the District of Columbia (District).  

In the District’s announcement dated August 16, 2021, Mayor Muriel Bowser released new 
COVID-vaccination timeframes applicable to all District health care professionals. The new 
timeframes require that all health care professionals and/or health care workers receive at 
least the first dose of the Pfizer or Moderna or one dose of the Johnson & Johnson vaccine 
by no later than September 30, 2021.    

This vaccination requirement applies to: 
• All licensed, certified and registered health professionals;
• All emergency services (EMS) providers (i.e. paramedics, emergency medical

technicians (EMTs);
• All unlicensed health care workers (i.e. patient care technicians, personal care aides,

environmental services staff)

Health care workers must also be fully vaccinated (one dose of Johnson & Johnson or two 
doses of Pfzier or Moderna) prior to:  

• The submission date for application or renewal for licensure, certification, or
registration with the District (including DC Medicaid enrollment)

• The start date of employment or a contractual relationship in cases where licensure
is not required

• Any date specified by the DC Department of Health in written or electronic
communication to the person/applicant, as applicable.

In addition to the Mayor’s vaccine mandate, DC Health through emergency rulemaking, has 
now mandated that a person licensed to practice one of the identified professions (identified 
in DC Health’s, August 11, 2021 communication) must complete two (2) hours of continuing 
education on COVID-19 vaccines, including, but not limited to, COVID-19 vaccine safety, 
best practices for counseling patients about COVID-19 vaccines, and COVID-19 vaccine 
efficacy and effectiveness, on or before September 30, 2021. These hours of continuing 
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education may be counted as hours required for public health priorities training hours or 
optional training hours where applicable. 

You can view a copy of these requirements on the District’s website at 
https://coronavirus.dc.gov/release/mayor-bowser-and-dc-health-announce-vaccination-
requirement-district-health-professionals and DC Health’s training communication at 
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/DCWASH/bulletins/2ec4302. Some professionals 
or workers may be exempt from the vaccination due to religious beliefs, or medical 
conditions.  All HSCSN Network Providers should review the District’s approved exemption 
protocols and employ the appropriate safety measures, where applicable. As an HSCSN 
Network Provider, you play an integral role in our COVID-19 recovery and response plan. 
This includes ensuring enrollee access to safe, continuous care during these challenging 
times.   

If you have not already done so, we urge you to implement the necessary steps within your 
practices, offices, and/or facilities to ensure staff compliance with the vaccination 
requirements prior to the September 30, 2021 deadline. Should your practice or 
organization encounter challenges in meeting the required vaccination timeframes or 
training requirement(s), you must immediately notify HSCSN in writing, providing a 
remediation plan and timeframe for achieving full compliance. Written correspondence 
should be submitted to: HSCSN Compliance at Compliance@hschealth.org.  Failure to 
comply with the vaccination requirements may result in the suspension of your in-network 
status with HSCSN or termination of your Participating Provider Agreement.  

Thank you for partnering with HSCSN to provide quality care services to our enrollees. 
Should you have any questions about this communication, please reach out to your Provider 
Relations Representative.  

Sincerely, 

Kenya C. Onley 
Sr. Director, Provider Network Management 
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